COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2)

MONDAY, 27th JUNE, 2005

QUESTION NO. 25

QUESTION:

Councillor K. Warren

“To ask the Manager if he would make immediate representations on behalf of South Dublin County Council to the Department of Education in connection with the use of the Department of Education lands in Kingswood Heights for anti-social behaviour, specifically if he would draw to the Department’s attention the need to close off gaps at the top of *details supplied*  (Tynan Hall Park) as a means of deterring anti-social behaviour, and if he will make a statement on the matter?”

REPLY:

The Council wrote to the Department of Education on the 16th May, 2005 in relation to the abovementioned lands. This letter sets out the works recommended to be carried out to render the site non-derelict.  The following works were considered necessary:-

· Remove litter and all objectionable material from the site.

· Secure the site to prevent illegal dumping.

· Cut grass and maintain the site in a clean and tidy condition.

A timeframe of 2 months was given to carry out the said works i.e. 16th July, 2005.  The site will be re-inspected on that date and if the recommended works have not been carried out it may be necessary to consider taking further action under the Derelict Sites Act, 1990.

As this site is in private ownership the maintenance of the site remains the responsibility of the Department of Education and Science.  A further letter will issue to the Department requesting that they address the issue of closing the gaps referred to.

